
AGENDA ITEM 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

Steve Wayman, Chief of Police 

December 20, 2023 

Purchase of Police Radios

Base 800 Digital Radios 

The Lansing Police Department is replacing the base radios in each of the patrol units. The current 
radios are approximately 15 years old. At least two of the current radios have had to be replaced. The 
current radios are no longer manufactured by Motorola, so once they go out of service, they are not 
fixable. 

We purchase our radios from TBS electronics out of Topeka, this is the same company that we 
purchased through 15 years ago. TBS electronics also does all of our maintenance on all of our radio 
systems. 

The cost for 11 replacement radios is $37,844.07, upon ordering of the radios it is an unknown delivery 
date currently. 

These items were an approved C&S request for the budget year 2024 for a cost not to exceed 
$38,000.00 

Policy Consideration: None for this Item 

Financial Consideration: Budget approved for 2024 budget 

Action: 

The Lansing Police Department is requesting to purchase 11 800 Digital Base radios from TBS 
electronics for the amount of $37,844.07 
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